
The weather continues to cooperate, the course has healed well from the recent aeration, 
and quite a bit of golf was played during the month of September. If the weather holds, 
October should be more of the same plus the dividend of whatever Fall color the trees 
might chose to reveal. Let's hope that Irene left enough leaves for us to enjoy the sea-
sonal beauty on our golf course. This past weekend ( Oct. 2), we ran a very successful 
member-member tournament with a field of 60.  Among the flight winners were the fa-
ther and son team of Bruce and Dan Patterson. Congratulations to  them and the rest of 
the winners! 
 
As we continue to make NLCC a more social organization, there will be a Halloween 
party on Friday, October 28th in the banquet room.  Look for details on bulletin boards, 
mark your calendars, and please plan to attend.  Rumor has it there will be prizes for 
best costume and bring an appetite.....word has it there might be some GHOUL - ash! 
 
As you know, the board is working hard to restructure our debt, and return NLCC to fi-
nancial stability.  One of the objectives that we would like to achieve is to lower dues. 
However, in order to do this, we need to have you return the surveys that were sent out 
last month. While all the information in the survey is important, knowing the number of 
returning members will allow us to communicate early to you what the dues structure 
will be. 
 
Additionally, the number of members who have pledged their support to 
purchasing the note is very heartening. However, we have not yet heard from all the 
members, so please complete the survey and return it to the club as soon as possible.  
 
Enjoy Fall golf and thank you for your 
continued support of New London 
Country Club.  
 
Lou Camerota, President 
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